CCI Assessment Initiatives Subcommittee Approved Minutes

Friday, February 26, 2010

11:00 AM- 12:30 PM





4187 Smith Laboratory

ATTENDEES: Andereck, Collier, Hallihan, Fitzpatrick, Jenkins, Shanda, Vaessin, Vankeerbergen

AGENDA:


1. Approval of 11/5/09 and 2/12/10 minutes
Vaessin, 2nd Collier, unanimously approved
2. Majors Assessment Reporting 2010: Suggestions for structure of reports:

A. 2010 (for 2009-10):

· What are we asking for?
· New and revised goals

· Potential curricular map

· Use of data to inform change in the past
· Plan to use assessment data to inform semester conversion

· Q: What is obligation of assessment reporting? A: Decision made collectively in this group. It was decided that reports would be annual, initially for re-accreditation purposes and then subsequently because we want people to get used to assessment. Once established in the culture, maybe we can back off from annual reporting necessity. The reports will be sent with cover letters to Curricular Deans with indications as to how they can use this information for semester conversion. 
· This year, there will again be a snap survey. 
· Q: What happens with data collected? A: Part of record of documentation necessary for re-accreditation. We also need to establish a pattern of embedding this in culture.
· Questions we can put in snap survey: How have you used the plan? How are you using the plan? How is semester conversion affecting your plan? (For example: Have goals changed? Are methodologies changing?) 
· We should be sensitive to requesting information that is in process, and whatever we ask for should have value for person receiving it. Let’s be mindful of issue of capacity for workload during conversion process.
· A. Collier reiterates 2 purposes of assessment: (1) accountability & (2) use information to get better (formative use)
· This year, in contrast with past years, departments won’t be composing full-blown reports. Departments are not asked for new data or additional input, unless they have some.
B. 2011 and beyond:

· Many programs will be refining their plans (building in evaluation for post-conversion). Maybe departments should target students that are in transition (those who started under the quarter-system and continue under the semester-system). [If departments do not have data, they can still gather focus groups with quarter students and then semester students, and ask them how things changed.]
· It might be worth finding examples where assessment has informed positive changes. For example, Psychology reports indicate that regional campuses work toward “One University.” 
· To recap, assessment should be simple and meaningful. The following questions should be among those posed: Has assessment directly shown gains in student learning? How is assessment being used to inform semester revision? Do you have success examples?

· It matters that we create a culture of assessment based on 3 shifts in faculty teaching: from input to output, from teaching to learning, from “this is the course I teach” to “what are our graduates learning?”
· Next subcommittee meeting, we need to think of what we envision in the next 5 years. For example, 
· whether documentation is needed annually/bi-annually and what kind
· focus on new offerings? 
· do partial evaluation of tiered evaluation of student learning? 
· get a baseline and do a longitudinal study? 
· assess specific action?

· get transitional student information? (how they perceive process, offerings, program in general because they are a unique group).
· we could add specific questions to ASC undergraduate exit survey
· There is student interest in conversion: students want to make sure that certain parts of their courses will still be taught under semester system.

· We’re moving away from pure data collection to advocacy and analysis.
3. Course Set 5 reviewing

· Process: Everybody should read all primary and secondary reviews, but each person is responsible for their own report.

· Chemistry 101 (Lima) 
· Discussion
· Result: 5-year follow-up report

· Psych 100 (Mansfield) 

· Discussion

· Result: 5-year follow-up report

· Psych 100 (Marion) 

· Discussion

· Result: resubmit
· Psych 100 (Newark)
· Discussion

· Result: 5-year follow-up report

4. Various

· M. Shanda has draft of cover letter to go with GEC category assessment report. Subcommittee read through letter. One member is hesitant about using the word “adequate” in the following sentence in the first bullet point section: “The committee feels that this combined with other data indicates that the goals of General Education are being met at an adequate level, but we should continue to strive for improvement.” Member suggests replacing “adequate” with “to some extent.”
· Q: How long do we want to keep current survey? When do we replace it for new curriculum?

· Semester conversion: This subcommittee will review all GE courses. Successor courses (of courses that currently have GE status) will automatically become part of GE. Only if new GE is proposed will a subcommittee look at the course. We will trust the faculty that a GE course is indeed a successor of a GE course. New GE courses under semester system will be reviewed by division–based subcommittees.
